
 WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

TYLDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL                                                                   
11 Clowes Street Tylden   Ph: 5424 8244                                                        

Email: tylden.ps@education.vic.gov.au     www.tyldenps.vic.edu.au 

IMPORTANT DATES 

SEPTEMBER 

Thursday 11                    
RUOK Day 

Sunday 14th                                
Daffodil Parade  

Friday 19th    

Parent Opinion Survey 
due (Selected families)                                      
Last day of term 2 
Assembly 1.45pm                  
Early dismissal 2.30pm 

 
OCTOBER 

Term 4 Monday 6th  
First day of term 

Friday 17th                    
Family Bush Dance 
Tylden Town Hall 

Thursday 23rd                       
Tylden’s Got Talent          
Gr 1-6 only are invited to 
perform 

All welcome 1.30pm 
 

NOVEMBER       

Monday 3rd           
Curriculum Day    
Tuesday 4th                 
Melbourne Cup holiday                                  
Thu 6th –Fri 7th                                          
Gr3 PGL Camp 

Thursday 13th                 
School Sports Day 
 

 

 Principal’s Message 

 

Term 3 Week 7       

Friday 5th Sept 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

With Spring on our doorstep, I am sure many of you 
have noticed the beautiful daffodils in bloom 
around the school and wider community. With the 
rise of the daffodils comes one big event of the 
year, the Daffodil Parade in Kyneton. This year the 
Daffodil Parade will be held on Sunday 14th of     
September. As always, Tylden Primary will have our 
traditional walking float with a theme of “Fields of 
Gold”. We would love to have as many of our 
Tylden families join us in their brightest colours to 
show off our Tylden spirit. Some of our wonderful 
parents are holding a craft afternoon on Monday 
after school at the Tylden Hall to create some     
accessories for our students to wear during the 
parade. If you would like to come along with your 
craft ideas and supplies, they would love to see you 
there! 

Next Tuesday, we are having some visitors from the 
Victorian Curriculum and Assessment Authority 
(VCAA) to film some of the Prep and Grade 5/6  
classes and teachers in action. The filming will   
support professional development for teachers 
throughout Victoria with the implementation of the 
revised Victorian Teaching and Leaning Model. For 
those classes involved, please remember to bring 
back the filming consent form as soon as possible.   

On Thursday, Tylden Primary School will be cele-
brating R U OK Day. This day encourages people to 
stay connected and have conversations that can 
help others through difficult times. That’s why we 
want everyone to feel confident to check in with 
the people they care about and Ask R U 
OK? Any Day. To celebrate this day, students are 
encouraged to wear a splash of yellow to school. 

This could include a yellow ribbon, hat etc. We are 
asking for a cold coin donation that will go directly 
to the R U OK fund. The students will also partici-
pate in some fun activities on the day to support 
their wellbeing.  

On Friday, Mrs Bird will be going on leave for 6 
weeks as she is having knee surgery. We wish Mrs 
Bird all the best for a speedy recovery and look 
forward to her return during Term 4. 

We are now past the halfway point of the term and 
although it seems 2026 is still in the distant future, 
we are beginning to plan for classes for next year. 
The school has now sent offers of  enrolment to our 
Prep families for 2026 and we would be grateful to 
hear from any families who may have changes of 
circumstances and may be moving away from 
Tylden Primary next year. Could you please let the 
office know of any changes for next year as soon as 
possible, as it helps us ensure we can provide the 
best possible learning experiences for 2026. 

At Tylden Primary School, attendance matters to us, 
however we have had a high number of unwell 
students over the past few weeks. If your child / 
children are unwell, please ensure that you keep 
them home so that they can rest and recover.  

I hope everyone has a lovely weekend and to all  

the dads/granddads, we hope you have a       
fabulous Fathers' Day, filled with love and  
appreciation. 

Kind regards, 

Bree Sliwczynski 
Principal 
breeana.sliwczynski@education.vic.gov.au 

 

Parker 

Odessa 

Wren 

Maddie 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

Pictured: L-R Back: Roy, Maddie, Rupert & Cooper Front: Eleanor & Sadie 
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THIS WEEK IN SAKGP 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK UPCOMING DAFFODIL PARARDE 

Eleanor– For putting in your best effort! You have been  

focusing on your letter formation in Handwriting, making 

sure each letter begins in the correct place. Keep it up! 

Maddie– For pushing yourself to go beyond your best dur-

ing maths. You consistently strive to improve and show 

great determination to succeed. Well done! 

Sadie-You always strive to show your personal best in all 

your work. You are doing an amazing job. Keep up the great 

work.  

Rupert- You are really starting to find your voice in our 

classroom which is wonderful to see. Sharing some very 

thoughtful ideas and opinions with your class mates. Well 

done and keep up the great work. 

Cooper-Congratulations or completing 100 days of reading! 

You are very organised this term and a great role model for 

your peers. Keep up the awesome work! 

Roy– For a wonderful ‘Buckethead” Ned Kelly costume you 

put together for Book Week. Well done! 

In our SAKGP session today we made Chilli ‘Non’ Carne, which a vegetable version Chilli Con Carne, 
soft tacos and a green salad. This was a very popular menu with lots of second helpings! Lots of 
planting in the garden session this week, the students planted Silverbeet, beetroot, spring onion & 
lettuce.  They also renewed and replanted the strawberry patch. 

Tylden will once again be participating in the Kyneton Daffodil 
Festival parade. The parade travels along Mollison street and 
finishes near the Kyneton Bowling Club about 30-45 minutes after 
the start. It is not a very long walk! Parents/carers who do not 
walk with the group can collect their children from staff at the 
finish.  

Where: Meet inside the Kyneton Showgrounds near the       
Mollison Street entrance. 

Time : Assemble at 11.45am for a 12:30pm start. 

Wear: Spring or Bright colours ,a decorated hat or your mask 
you  will be making at school 

CONCERT VIDEO 
In the past you were able to purchase a copy of the concert 
on a USB. This year we are opting for families to be able to 
purchase a copy by downloading a link to the concert. 

 We will let you know when it is available and we receive 
the payment of $15, we will then distribute your code.  

VACC VIDEO CONSENT 
Students in grade prep, 4,5 & 6 will be involved an            

educational video filming on Tuesday.  Could the filming 

consent  be returned by Monday. 



 
BOLOBEK GARDEN FAIR MACEDON—SCHOOL FUNDRAISER 

 

Tylden Primary will be selling slices of passionfruit sponge cake at the Bolobek Garden Fair on Saturday 4th & 
Sunday 5th October.  Last year, the school sold pork rolls and it was very successful. 

The passionfruit sponge has developed quite the reputation and people attend the fair year after year to buy a 
slice! I would love some help baking the sponge cakes and have included the recipe below. We are aiming to 
make 80 cakes! Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions about the recipe. I will also 
need some help assembling cakes on Friday afternoon before the fair (3rd October) and on the Saturday and 
Sunday. If you are interested in helping assemble sponge cakes in the kitchen at Bolobek or work on the stall, 
I’d love to hear from you! Fresh sponge cake, lemon curd, cream, passionfruit icing…. 

 

Sponge Recipe: 

4 eggs (approx 240gm) 

3/4 cup sugar 

1 teaspoon Cream of Tartar 

1/2 teaspoon Bicarb Soda 

1 cup Wheaten Cornflour 

1 teaspoon vanilla 

 
Method: 

1. Beat eggs well in electric mixer, approximately 8 minutes. 

2. Add sugar in three lots, beating for a total of another 2 minutes. Add the vanilla. 

3. Sift dry ingredients into a bowl twice. 

4. Sift dry ingredients onto the top of the egg mixture and fold in gently with a spatula or big 

spoon. There will be some lumps, keep gently folding. Be careful not to over mix. 

5. Spray two cake tins with oil and cut a circle of baking paper for the bottom. You will need two 

2x8 inch tins. 

6. Bake in a fan forced oven for 20 mins at 160 degrees. 

7. Use a knife to run around the edge of the cake tin, turn cake out and cool. Please leave baking 

paper on the bottom of the cake. 

8. Once cool, please put in a freezer bag or zip lock bag. Freeze immediately (be careful not to 

stack anything on top!) or bring to school and Lisa will collect and put in her deep freeze. 

 
**Very important! 

Please do not use regular cornflour, it is gluten free and your cake will not rise! I use 

Fielders Wheaten Cornflour available from the IGA in Woodend. 

 

Lisa Robertson 0408912513 
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BOOK WEEK PARADE & ACTIVITIES 
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BOOK WEEK PARADE & ACTIVITIES 



 
SCHOOLS OUT HOLIDAY PROGRAM 

 

 





 
COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

We respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of country throughout Victoria  

and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples. 

Our School Values are: Integrity—Personal Best—Kindness—Resilience—Creativity  


